Partnerships Committee of the Diocese of Montreal Fosters Close Ties
Prior to 2007, Montreal was in partnership with the Diocese of Southwest Brazil. In 1992, with three others, I visited our partners who lived close to the border of Uruguay. This was, for me, a life-changing experience. I believe that partnerships are essential to our growth and understanding as children of God, being the church together.
Currently, Montreal enjoys two formal partnerships, one with the Territory of the People in British Columbia, and the other with the Diocese of Masasi in Tanzania. 
Our Canadian partnership was launched in October 2008 with APCI (Anglican Parishes of the Central Interior), now known as the Territory of the People. Bishop Gordon Light and Bishop Barry Clarke signed an agreement at our Synod, October 24th, 2008. Bishop Barbara Andrews has done much to foster our close ties with her Diocese in recent years. At the end of May, 2019, Bishop Mary and Archdeacon Michael Robson will attend an Assembly at Quesnel, BC. News of this visit will appear in the next issue of our newspaper.
Our international partnership with Masasi began in January 2007 with Bishop Patrick Mwachiko and our bishop Andrew Hutchison. This partnership has grown under the leadership of Bishop Barry Clarke and Bishop Mary Irwin-Gibson, with the new bishop of Masasi, James Almasi. A number of face to face meetings in both our countries have enabled a comfortable level of intimacy and comradeship. We continue to support one another as equal partners, strengthening our relationships within the Anglican Communion.
A most recent visit in August, 2018 was strongly supported by Montreal churches who donated gifts through a project, “Bishop’s Blessings Beyond”, enabling our bishop and her team to contribute to ministries within Masasi. Two articles written by Mark Gibson and Rev. Victor-David Mbuyi Bipungu will tell their personal stories of this very happy visit. All Montreal parishioners may be justly proud of the role of our Diocese in this fruitful relationship.
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